PAGE  
MHC Student-Athlete Advisory Committee

Meeting Minutes

Sunday, April 18, 2010 

Page No. 3
__________


MINUTES OF THE

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SAAC)

Sunday, April 18, 2010 - Kendade 305 - 7 p.m.

Participants:

Becca Adikes, Cross Country 

Whitney Bailey, Track & Field

Kathryn Brummer, Volleyball

Annie Butts, Field Hockey

Emily Carol, Crew

Christine Chancy, Basketball 

Tricia Chase, Basketball

Haley Creed, Field Hockey 

Hannah DiCocco, Cross Country 

Felicitas Gerlach, Golf

Jo Jo Gutfarb, Equestrian  

Kim Johnson, Soccer

Sarah Keating, Golf

Robyn Kranzler, Crew

Michelle Kroll, Swimming and Diving

Taylor Hedges, Lacrosse 

Jillian London, Track & Field

Kiana Lussier, Soccer

Joanna McDonough, Basketball

My-Linh Nguyen, Tennis

Heather Richardson, Tennis

Shara Robertson, Squash 

Paulina Rojek, Squash 

Ellen Shaw, Crew

Anna Sillers, Training Room

Carol Still, Crew 

Liz Tripp, Equestrian

Kirsti Wiemokly, Field Hockey

Isa Wismann-Horther, Swimming and Diving

Miki Yoshida, Swimming and Diving

[Note: These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting”) While certain items on the committee’s agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.] 

The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. eastern standard time by the chair, Haley Creed.  All members were present as noted above. The following members had unexcused absences: Lori Hendricks (Athletics Administration), Katharine Planson (Lacrosse), and Amanda Ross (Equestrian).  The following member had an excused absence: Nia Hickson (Volleyball).
1. Welcome and Introductions.  

Ms. Creed welcomed guests Kanae Haneishi (Head Soccer Coach) and Aldo Santiago (Head Tennis Coach).  She thanked them for joining the meeting and helping in our discussion.   

2. Approval of Previous Committee Minutes. 
It was VOTED 

“That the minutes of the April 4 meeting be approved as distributed.” 

3. Update on Kendall Hall Banner.
Ms. Tripp (Equestrian) told the SAAC that the photo that they received in their agenda packet is the photo that they have selected for the new banner that is to hang in Kendall Dance and Sport Complex.  She asked if anyone had any comments or feedback about the photo.  No one had any suggestions or comments.  Ms. Tripp also asked about the quote that was with the photo and what people thought of it.  She also suggested that people email her with suggestions if they thought of any. 

4. Viewing of Culture Shock: International Students in the United States DVD. 
Ms. Johnson (Soccer), Coach Haneishi, and Coach Santiago introduced the DVD.  They informed the group that it is not specific for athletes but will help create a space for the group to talk about the challenges that international student-athletes face when they come to the United States.  They are interested in the group’s response to help further ISACs mission of meeting the needs of international student-athletes.  

5. Small Group Discussions about the DVD. 

The groups were instructed to make groups of eight and discuss the following questions:

a. What are your general reactions to these stories?  What did you learn from these stories?

b. How did these students’ stories affect your perceptions of international students?

c. Did you identify with any of their experiences?  How?

d. Thinking about the Culture Shock DVD, how might you interact differently with the international students on your team?

e. What can domestic students learn from the international students on your team?

f. How can the SAAC support international student-athletes?

g. Do you think it’s a good idea to show the Culture Shock DVD to the athletics community like we did with “Kick like a Girl?”

6. Large Group Reflections. 

Ms. Creed asked the groups to come back together and reflect on their group discussions.  She asked what can the SAAC do for international student-athletes now that the group is aware of some of the challenges that they face.   The following ideas were suggested:

a. Preseason-SAAC could organize a special orientation for international students who get to campus before the official college orientation.  

b. Care packages and info packets for international student-athletes could be provided.
c. SAAC could organize a van to drive to stores so that these students can get supplies that they might need.  

d. SAAC could organize mentors so that these students can have someone to go to with questions (like a big sister).

e. Show this movie to teams, so they can understand more about international student-athletes.  

Coach Santiago asked the group if anyone felt attacked while watching the movie which prompted more discussion.  He reminded the group that it is not just international students who face these challenges; it’s anyone who is in the minority.  Spreading the awareness is the first step in facing these challenges; this is where SAAC can be involved.  

7. Announcements.
· Hand in ‘Friends of Athletics’ golf tournament notecards.

· Volunteers are needed for the set-up and clean-up for the Scholar Athlete reception of Thursday, May 6.  Please email Ms. Creed if available.

· Last game of the week for 2009-2010: Lacrosse (Hosted by Cross Country), April 20

· Remaining ‘Community Service’ dates

· April 28: Swimming/Diving and Amherst Football

· May 5: Volleyball

8. Future Meetings. 

a. Sunday, May 2, (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

9. Adjournment. 

The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Creed at 8:03 p.m. 
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